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ATTENTION!

SAVE THE DATE!

Annual Corvette Super Sports
Awards Banquet

Saturday, Jan. 21st, 2017

Fullerton Elks Hall

MORE INFORMATION TO COME

Laura Schavone          Donna Stewart

Officers 2016
 President …………..……Tony Schavone
 Vice-President ………..…Donna Stewart
 Secretary …………….………. Bert Wiest
 Treasurer………………...Will Grohmann
 NCCC Governor…..…..………Joe Orrico
 Newsletter Editor……………Debra Ruby
 Webmaster……….…….Douglas Mariani

Board of Governors

 Ron DeBartolomeis
 Eric Ellsworth
 George McMullen
 Gary Plehn
 Laura Schavone
Dianne Wiest

Committee Chair
 Banquet……………………………..….TBD
 Car Show……………………Wayne Heard
 Care & Kindness…………. Dianne Wiest
 Charity……………………….Dianne Wiest
 Clothing………………………...Rick Miller
 Historians……………....Pat & Jan Works
 Meeting Hostess………..…Dianne Wiest
 Membership………………Donna Stewart
 Public Relations…………Richard Cheek
 Raffle.…………………….…..…………TBD
 Sergeant at Arms….Ron DeBartolomeis
 Trophies/Awards……………Tom Cuccio

 Car Show Champion
 Rally Champion
 Auto Cross champion

We are a car club made up of Corvette owners with a passion for a fine
driving machine, with the goal to participate in and support auto-related
activities, such as: car shows, auto-crossing, rallies, drag racing, caravans,
cruises, parades, etc.

We support (N.C.C.C.) National Council of Corvette Clubs, National
Corvette Museum, several social, civic, and charitable organizations. CSS is
incorporated as a non-profit organization in the County of Orange, California.

The money donated to the Day Family Car Museum went to the Fisher
House. See pages 8-9 to read more about this program.

 www.CalicintoRanch.org

Who We Are

CSS Family Updates

 * Pat Works passed away
on Thursday, Nov 3, 2016
after a  short illness.
He will be missed!

 * Karen DeBartolomeis’ father passed away on Tuesday, November
22, 2016.



CSS Upcoming Events 2016

Dec. 8 Holiday lights in Brea

Dec. 17 Holiday party and pot luck at Tony and Laura’s house

Dec. 31 Happy New Year!

Jan. 21, 2017 Corvette Super Sports Annual Awards Banquet

Feb.  Date to follow:
  Sweetheart’s Bowling and Pot Luck at La Habra 300 Bowl

Details of the events will follow as they near.

Please let us know of any events of interest to Club members.

Thanks to All,
Vice Prez
Donna Stewart

Timeline: November 3, 1911: The Chevrolet Motor Division of GM is formed
~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~

* SAVE your POP TOPS from cans for
the Ronald McDonald House! *

* Please bring your pop tops to our next
meeting and give them to Dianne.

Thanks!

~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~

President’s Column Trivia

TRIVIA QUESTION: Sun Visors (called Sun Shades) became a Corvette option in what year?

(Answer to October’s Trivia Question): What celebrity drove a 2006 Z06 in the 2006 Daytona 500?
Answer: Jay Leno

November’s Clean Car Award:
Nelson Betancourt



The VP’s Column

The VP's Word
By Donna Stewart

I know this is the busiest time of the year for all of you. I
sure hope you all had a wonderful Thanksgiving holiday with
family and friends.

My congratulations to the Club Winners at the Vette for Vets
car show. We had a great showing of club members
showing their cars and it was especially great to have club
winners bring home trophies as Richard and Sarah Cheek
took the Best of Show trophy. A good job was done by all of
you.

Many Thanks to those participating in our Turkey Bowl and
pot luck. I know we all had a good time bowling with some
great food to top off the event.

YOUR VOTE COUNTS!

I want to encourage as many of you as possible to attend
the December meeting. It is important for you all to cast your
ballots for next year’s officers and board members.

As the car show season has about come to an end this
year, we are already into the planning of our next year’s car
show. Please let us know any input that would be helpful for
next year. We would really appreciate it.

We are planning the Annual Club Awards Banquet,
Saturday, January 21st, 2017. We look forward to seeing
you all there. You can pay your money at the club
meeting…$25.00 for club members and $35.00 for non club
members. I know you will have a good time, good food,
good people and good fun. More details are to come.

As we look forward to the new year, we are planning an
evening on Tuesday, Dec. 8th to tour the beautiful Holiday
Lights in Brea and of course our “holiday party and pot luck”
Dec. 17th at Tony and Laura’s home. Please let them know if
you plan to attend.

I want to wish you all a Wonderful holiday season and
Happy New Year! Please take time to enjoy your family and
friends and try to relax!

Happy Thanksgiving.

Please check the events calendar for exciting events ahead
of us.

Thanks to You All
Donna Stewart
Vice Prez

President
Tony

  Wow, the year has flown by really fast.
  Of course, it goes by the same speed
  every year. LOL

  The reason the year seemed to go by
so fast can only be attributed to the number of events the Club has
participated in this year.

January started off the year with our Banquet . What a special one
it was…a Prom!! WOW

Just in case you forgot, we started off in February with 17 cars
from the Club going to “Wax Your Corvette Day” at Aero Wax in
Bellflower.

March was the time to begin the car show meetings that went on
every month until September.

April kept things moving with the Gambler’s Classic in Laughlin
and the Downey High School Open House.

May took us to the Fullerton “Trains, Planes and Automobiles”
events. The Muckenthaler Car Show featured a Corvette Corral for
the 2nd year with 24 Club members showing up.

June always starts with “Big Bear Bash” at Shirley and Garry’s
house. Then down to town for more festivities.

July brought us a great time visiting the Reagan Library. Everyone
came away with a good feeling about President Reagan and
Nancy.

We had 18 Club cars visit the Battleship Iowa in August. Art Huhta
and Don did a great job as tour guides. We attended the Day
Family Museum in Corona the following week. The Day Family car
museum was really super.

September is the month when we always look forward to the
Tahoe Run (#48) put on by Corvettes of Fresno. We had 14
members attend. On September 25, we held our Annual Car Show
at Hooters in Anaheim. With almost 100 cars attending and with
the great support from Connell Chevrolet, the show was a huge
success.

October is the month for our Miniature Golf Tournament. We had a
record turnout and lunch at Blake’s was superb. Our other event in
October was a trip to Calicinto Ranch. It was very inspiring to see
how this place helps children.

The November “Vettes for Vets” car show in Carlsbad resulted in
several trophy awards for the Club. Let’s not forget our annual
“Turkey Bowl!” It was fun, painful (for us old folks) and the food is
awesome.

December brings us the Club Christmas Party. What a way to end
the Year!!!

Thanks to all who took the time to join in on the Club events. Just
ask those who participated if they had a good time and they will tell
you “YES.”

WE LOOK FORWARD TO MORE GOOD THINGS THIS COMING
YEAR.

Tony
“Save the Wave”



Vettes for Vets Car Show

November 5, 2016
in Carlsbad, CA

Congrats to trophy winners in Class, Brad &
Ann Lee and Doug & Wanda Utash

And…

Best of Show recipient
Richard and Sarah Cheek!

2015 MVM

As I get ready to turn in this wonderful trophy
I received for the 2015 Most Valuable Member
award, I want to express my appreciation to
all the members who considered me for this
honor.  Once again I want you to know how
very grateful I am.  There are  many worthy
nominees for the 2016 award, and I wish you
all the very best. Thank you again so  very much.

Gary Maleski





Turkey Bowl
November 12, 2016

By, Vicki Kump

We had another fun time at our  12th Annual Turkey Bowl with 17 people coming out to show off their
bowling for dollars skills, were they had the opportunity to win a little cash and something for their
Thanksgiving dinner.

Our big winners of parts of  Thanksgiving dinner that included anything from Dancing Turkeys to a
can of gravy were: Ed Norris, Rick Miller, Tom Cuccio, Fred Reinecke, Tony Schavone, Bud Norris,
Garry Jones, Bob Kump, Sal Cruz, Jason McDonough, Donna Stewart, Jenny McDonough, Ann Lee,
Renita Glover and Lynn Miller. The winners of our $5.00 side pots were: Bud Norris, Will Grohmann,
Fred Reinecke, Tony Schavone, Ed Norris, Garry Jones, Renita Glover. The team winners were: First
Place: Fred Reinecke, Rick Miller and Ann Lee; Second Place: Dave McDonough, Tony Schavone
and Will Grohmann. Men’s High Series: First Place: Ed Norris; Second Place: Garry Jones. Women’s
High Series: First Place, Renita Glover; Second Place: Ann Lee. Now the winners of the Turkeys
were: Jason McDonough, Donna Stewart and Bob Kump.

Yes, you are seeing this right!!! It’s our Big Lovable Turkeys, Bud Norris and Dave McDonough.
These two bowled three strikes in a row! So they get the highly sought after Turkey Hats!!

We would like to thank everyone who came to bowl and to cheer us on and for all of the delicious
food you brought.

Please don’t forget to come out in February for our Sweetheart Bowl.







The anniversaries are: Wayne and Betty Heard, Jim and
Elaine Cooper, Brian and Monica Valparaiso, Scott and
Renita Glover, Andy Ersek.

Marcia Lynch called on the candidates for the board to
stand, introduce themselves and say a few words about
themselves, they are: Dianne Wiest, Donna Stewart, John
Spurr, Laura Schavone, Gary Plehn, George McMullen,
Wayne Heard, Eric Ellsworth and Sal Cruz.

Charity and Care and Care and Concern Chairperson
Dianne Wiest reports that all are healthy. She also
reported on the club trip to Calicinto Ranch and the
work they do, she also stated that Calicinto Ranch has
a need expressed to her by Sophia for Christmas gifts
for pre-teen and teenaged youth.

There then ensued some discussion regarding our
charitable donation to the Ranch. Some members felt
that given the balance in the clubs account, a larger or
extra donation might be called for. Renita Glover made
a motion that the club donate more money. The motion
was seconded, the vote called for and the motion defeated.
There seemed to be some going back and forth regarding
past donations made and when. It was determined that
the Secretary would scour the minutes, write a report,
report his findings to the board and then to the membership
at the December General meeting.

Regarding the Calicinto Ranch Christmas gift donation
Laura Schavone made a motion that the club send them
a check for a smaller amount. The motion was seconded
and discussion called for. Bert Wiest made an amendment
to the motion that Dianne Wiest get money from the club
to shop for gifts and take them to the Ranch. The amended
motion was seconded, the vote called for and passed 21
aye, 16 nay, 1 abstention.

There were no reports from Webmaster Douglas Mariani,
Newsletter Editor Debra Ruby, Publicity Chairman Richard
Cheek.

See Rick Miller for club apparel.

Bert Wiest briefly spoke about the miniature golf tournament.

The goodies were courtesy of Marcia Lynch, Sandy
McMullen and Jennifer Spencer.

The raffle winners were John Spurr, Jay Lynch, Ann Lee,
Andy Ersek, Monica Valparaiso, Laura Schavone, Sarah
Cheek and Jan Works.

The meeting was adjourned at 2042.

Respectfully submitted,
Bert Wiest, Secretary

CSS General Meeting Minutes
November 1, 2016

Officers present: Tony Schavone, Donna Stewart, Bert
Wiest, Will Grohmann, Douglas Mariani, Debra Ruby

Board members present: Dianne Wiest, Ron DeBartolomeis,
George McMullen, Eric Ellsworth, Laura Schavone, Gary Plehn

Members present: 57

A quorum was declared to be present by Secretary Bert
Wiest.

Sergeant at arms Ron DeBartolomeis called the meeting
to order at 1900 and led the assemblage in the pledge
of allegiance.

President Tony Schavone opened the meeting by
welcoming all and thanking them for their attendance.
He commented on the fact that there was a full house
and we had a lot to do. He has stickers available for
Vietnam Veteran Corvette owners.

Vice President Donna Stewart welcomed the evening’s
only guest, Wayne and Betty Heard’s son, Jorge.

Secretary Bert Wiest passed out the MVP nomination
slips with instructions to the members to nominate the
member they feel should receive the award. Dianne will
collect the slips, hand them to Bert and he will post the
nominees in an email for the members to peruse prior
to their vote in December.

There was a motion made, seconded and passed to
waive the reading of last meetings minutes.

Treasurer Will Grohmann reports that dues are now due
and after the 9th there will be a $10.00 NCCC late fee
assessed. Will passed out copies of next years proposed
budget. Sue Rosen made a motion to adopt the budget
as proposed; the motion was seconded and passed
unanimously.

Donna Stewart reported on the club’s upcoming events:
Nov. 5, Vettes for Vets car show; Nov. 12, Turkey Bowl;
Dec. 17, club holiday party; Jan 21, annual banquet.

Donna talked about the upcoming banquet, the cost is
about $35.00 per person. She made a motion that the
club pay $10.00 per member and the members pay the
rest. The motion was seconded and passed unanimously.

Donna announced the November birthdays and
anniversaries. The birthdays are: Wanda Utash, Dave
Alciatore, Marcia Lynch, Jenny MacDonough, Dave
MacDonough, Tom Scully, Donna Stewart, Monica Valparaiso.



Fun Exciting Day

From October 2016

By, Ron DeBartolomeis

I took the opportunity to participate in a HOOKED
ON DRIVING event. The portion I participated in
was geared for novices, which meant you
followed an experienced driver around the track.

What a great time getting the feel for the cars’
ability to accelerate, break and handle the curves.
It was great fun and safe. I also had an instructor
riding with me who not only is an experienced
competition driver, but is none other than our own
Joe Orrico.

HOOKED ON DRIVING is focused on providing high
performance driver training in a controlled
environment on the race course with no
competition.

Oh, by the way, it was loads of FUN!

2017 Calendars for sale!

Small Calendar: $7.99

Large Calendars: $14.99



Where You Can Find Corvette Parts and Merchandise

For those of you who have been into Corvettes for awhile most – or all – of the following will not be news to
you, but for you relative newcomers to the love of Vettes this offering is being made to help you find the parts
you may need for your classic or the trim add-ons you might want to buy to personalize your Vette or the
clothing, gear, etc. you might like to own to show others of your interest in the sport.

It’s amazing just how many publications are out there that are dedicated to Corvettes and how helpful many of
them can be. Following is a list and quick summary of the more popular catalogs that you might want to look
into. Most of them are available for routine periodic mailing if you request it, and most of them have a web site
from which you can peruse their offerings. Me, I prefer to receive the catalogs so that I can better see just
what’s out there I might not have not seen before.

The three largest, most popular catalogs with the most items that are non-“parts” are:

a. Mid America Motorworks, www.mamotorworkscom, (800) 500-1500;
b. Eckler’s Corvette, www.ecklersCorvette.com, (800) 327-4868;
c. Corvette America, www.CorvetteAmerica.com, (800) 458-3475.

Those publications periodically also publish catalogs geared specifically for a single generation of Corvettes so
when they ask you for the year and model you drive don’t be afraid to tell them.

Then there are catalogs that are almost exclusively for parts, especially of older model Corvettes:

a. Volunteer Vette Products, www.volvette.com, (865) 521-9100;
b.  J & D Corvette, www.jdcorvette.com, (800) 838-8353 (located locally in Bellflower, CA).

For trim and accessory items as well as clothes, furniture and the like, you should look at:

a. Corvette Central, www.CorvetteCentral.com, (800) 345-4122. They have an accessories catalog and a
separate catalog of parts, etc., for each generation of Corvettes.

b. Burston Marketing’s Corvette Collection, www.CorvetteCollection.com, (800) 653-1375.
c. And finally, the catalog from the retail store at the National Corvette Museum,

www.CorvetteMuseum.org, (800) 538-3883.

In addition to the above, you might also consider visiting the show rooms of Corvette Mike’s at 1133 North
Tustin Avenue and West Coast Corvettes, 1210 N. Kraemer Blvd., both are located near each other in
Anaheim just off the 91 freeway in Anaheim. They have a selection of GM authorized accessories and clothes
for sale, as well as an indoor Corvette sales room with used road gems. Both also maintain service
departments for  installing accessories and the like and for general maintenance of Corvettes. West Coast
Corvettes has a new catalog that was just released and is available for pick-up at the store. (Price is
pre-printed on each catalog as $12.95, but don’t be fooled, they’re free - just ask for one.)



CSS
Celebrations

November Birthdays
 4 - Wanda Utash
 7 - Dave Alciatore
 8 - Marcia Lynch
 9 - Jenny MacDonough
18 - Dave MacDonough
28 - Tom Scully
28 - Donna Stewart

December Birthdays
12 - Joe Orrico
15 - Sandra McMullen
17 - Doug Lyon

November Anniversaries
 5 - Wayne/Betty Heard
18 - Jim/Elaine Cooper
21 - Scott/Renita Glover
24 - Andy Ersek

December Anniversaries
 8 - Claude/Amelia Allison
15 - Dave/Jenny MacDonough
16 - Art/Marge Huhta
19 - John/Judy Spurr
19 - Pat/Jan Works



Connell Chevrolet helps sponsor our Corvette Club. They
have been family owned and operated by the Doddridge
family since 1989 when Paul Doddridge purchased the
franchise from John Connell. Paul is still active with the
dealership, but he also spends a lot of his time at his ranch
in Montana. His son Wayne Doddridge is the active
General Manager.

Connell Chevrolet was first opened in the late 1950’s and
was located in Newport Beach on Pacific Coast Highway.
Then in 1963, they relocated to Harbor Boulevard in Costa
Mesa.

Connell has one of the largest new, certified, and
pre-owned inventories in Southern California. If you’re
looking for a specific Tahoe, Silverado pickup, Corvette, or
a late-model used car or truck, chances are, Connell
Chevrolet has it.

And over the years, Connell’s Service Department has built
a reputation fixing your GM vehicle right the first time and in
a timely manner. They currently have more Chevrolet
Master Technicians than most other Chevrolet dealers in
the entire USA.

When you go to Connell for service ask for Todd Mack.
Todd has been a Service Consultant at Connell for over 20
years and is a recommended advisor in the Corvette forum.
For you “do-it-yourselfers,” Connell Chevrolet has an
expansive Parts Department. They are one of the largest
wholesale dealers in the area. And if they don’t have your
specific automotive part on hand, they can probably secure
it within a few days.

Lastly, let’s talk about the Connell employee family. To
many, their employment at Connell is not a job... It’s a
career. Many employees including the sales, service and
office personnel have worked at Connell for twenty years
and more. Even the outside vendors who help to support
Connell Chevrolet, have been within the Doddridge family
for many years.

Look for Wayne Doddridge next time you’re at the
dealership and introduce yourself. He is a family man with 6
children and supports the local community. He and
Connell Chevrolet help sponsor Orange Lutheran High
School, Crean Lutheran High, Costa Mesa High, Fountain
Valley High, Estancia High, the Orange County 4H clubs,
Newport Harbor Corvettes, Corvette Super Sports, Better
Business Bureau, Auto Club, Costco, Los Angeles County
Police and Fire Departments, the Orange County Fire
Department, Costa Mesa Police, Newport Beach Police,
Huntington Beach Police and Irvine Police.

Connell Chevrolet is located at:

 2828 Harbor Boulevard, Costa Mesa, CA 92626

 Sales (714) 546-1200
 Service (714)755-3335
 Parts (714)546-9400
 Website: www.connellchevy.com

In Other News:
Corvette Super Shots typically meets on the fourth
Saturday of each month with lunch afterwards. All are
welcome to join!

Editor’s Note: rubypics@aol.com

Hi everyone! Reminding everyone that I welcome pictures
and extra articles from other members as long as you send
them to me at least five (5) days before the end of each
month. I especially need pictures and copy (articles) for
events I do not attend!

Thanks!

Debbie :-)



Used with permission from
Connell Chevrolet
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